
Thank you to The Pentecostals of Cooper City, Fl 

and Pastor Mark Hattabaugh for their Donations 

towards our Humanitarian Aid. 

Our Pastors and saints were blessed by your 

giving. 

March 2020 Pastors Conference: 
From 2-5 of March we had our annual Minister’s 

Conference in the city of Maracay. It was a blessing to see 
over 1,200 pastors and their wives during this event. We 
want to thank BOTT 2020-Pastor Anthony & Mickey 
Mangun and Rev Bruce Howell for helping us raise funds 
for UPC of Venezuela for our Minister’s Conference and the 
Humanitarian Aid Funds. We are still having Revival even 
through hard times. 

 

 
107 Ministers 

were Ordained 
 
 
 

We had our National Board 
Election, and these are new church 
representatives: 
Miguel Pernia - President 
Omer Martinez - Vice-president 
Yhonatan Leal - Secretary 
Oswald Rondon - Treasure 
Carlos Perdomo - Missions Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

07 Regions 
18 Districts 
64 Sections 

39 New Churches 

30 New Pastors 
1613 Total Churches 

2077 Bible School Graduates 

 

 

 
 

 

We are back in Venezuela! We want to thank the UPCI and Global 
Missions for the I Am Global offering to send us back quicker  Also we 
want to thank every District and Pastors during our 2019 deputation; 
thank you to all our old partners and new ones during our furlough from 
May to Dec. 2019. We were able to raise some money for our new Bible 
School and our Humanitarian Aid for our Pastors and Saints in Venezuela 
that are currently going through hard times. Thank you so much for your 
prayers and your financial support and your burden to our ministry. 

 
 

 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram UPCVenezuela 

Missionaries Lonnie James & Damarys Burton Acc. 988 Global Mission 36 Research Park Ct. Weldon Spring, MO. 63304 


